IPFW ATHLETICS

Department Meeting

April 3, 2007
Present:  Dan Bere, Eric Burns, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Dane Fife, Keith Fisher, Steve Florio, Dan Fox, Chrissy Francies, Malissa Fritz, Mike Fruchey, Rita Girardot, Mike Harper, Tim Heffron, Terry Johnson, Jenny Kieffer, Scott Knerr, Chris Kuznar, Jennie Moppert, Peggy Mossing, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Christy Sandmeier, Margaret Saurin, Kirsta Solberg, Judy Tillapaugh, 
Absent:  Brent Alwine, Arnie Ball, Anna Curtolo, Billy Gernon, Jenny Green, Kent Hormann, Kelley Hartley Hutton, Tony Jasick, Scott Knerr, Jeff Marsh, Chad Newhard, Chris Paul, Dennis Smith, Ben Trevino, Jeff Tungate, Lauren Wilson, Rudy Yovich

Guests:  Andrew Harris, Alex Harris 
SAS Team:  Chris Kuznar explained Graduation Career Boot Camp where career counselors will help students write resumes, learn job search skills, perform employer research, and help with interviewing skills. Students will walk out of this workshop with a completed resume, job search skills and will have practiced an interview.

Students can sign up for the following sessions by going to the Academic Counseling and Career Service website: www.ipfw.edu/accs or by calling 481-6595.

Chris told coaches to send letters to incoming student athletes on the 16th of April regarding SOAR.  The students will need to attend registration the night before.  SOAR will be June 4 and 11 and July 10.  Chris suggests that coaches encourage athletes to attend as early as possible because it will become very busy.
Students will be bowling for the American Cancer Society on April 22 at Georgetown Bowl from 1-3 p.m.

Chris reported that The Mastodon Cup was a huge success this year.  The athletes really turned out to support each other.  Three teams are very close to winning the first prize.

Leslie Clark reported that faculty can now send updated grades electronically to coaches.  There are only 37 athletes that are not registered yet.


Abbie Renaker relayed that the Mid-Con is asking if any teams have done community service in the month of March.  She asked that coaches let her know what their teams are doing.

Budget:  Mark and Tim are going through the budget at this time to get a good estimate of what they will ask for.  Please hurry if you think of something you need.  Also be thinking of needs you may have for the remainder of the year.

Tim introduced Andrew and Alex Harris, high school students who are “shadowing” staff as a Job Works program.

End of Season Athletics Banquet:  The banquet will be held on April 29, 2007 at 6:00 p.m. at Ceruti’s.  There will be a buffet. Coaches, staff, and their spouses will pay a discounted price of $10 each.  Student athletes do not pay.  Please sign up with Peggy as soon as possible.

 

Coaches must give the names of their award nominees to Peggy.

6 Foundations of IPFW’s Baccalaureate Education:  Mark distributed bookmarks containing the Framework for the IPFW Baccalaureate Degree and asked that coaches include the bookmarks with recruiting material.

MAC Tennis Championships – April 26-28:  Eric Burns talked to the staff about this important event.  Mark feels that Eric and Ron Clark have done a good job preparing for this championship.
The Mastodon Stomp:  Mark encourages everyone to attend the Mastodon Stomp on April 28 at 9:00 a.m.  Proceeds will benefit IPFW Cross Country and Track and Field Teams.
Summer Camps:  Ron is working on summer camps. Basketball and volleyball camps are now scheduled.

Ron will provide all staff with a calendar showing the use of our facility by Spiece and other groups. 

The IPFW Athletics Invitational:  Kelley Hartley Hutton has announced that the annual Athletics Department golf outing will be held on May 1, 2007 at Canterbury Green.

Old/New Business:   Athletes should take advantage of book scholarships that are available through the Purdue Club of Fort Wayne.  There are two $300 scholarships. 

Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors, Etc.:  Trainers Dan Fox and Scott Knerr talked to the group about MRSA – a type of bacteria that is resistant to certain antibiotics.  Dan expressed that it is imperative to keep hands clean. Also to take special precautions to keep from spreading germs in the Gates Center, such as washing your own dishes – don’t leave dirty dishes sitting in sinks. If you have questions you may ask a trainer or use the Health Clinic in Walb Union.
Ron is working on a post card that can be used by our department with the Mastodon logo on the front.  These cards will be available soon.

The intramural golf outing is scheduled for April 18.  Golfers will receive a free lunch, 
tee-shirt, and goody bag.

Mark reminded the staff that athletes are looked upon as role models among the student body.  Mark suggested that coaches talk to their athletes once again about making good choices.
Our next staff meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 1, 2007 at 10:00 a.m. – to be followed by the department golf outing.

Ashlee Roth:  2007 Commencement Class Representative:  Congratulations to Ashlee!!

Respectfully submitted,
Peggy Mossing
